
 

Mission Statement 

Blessed Savior Catholic Parish, a welcoming open 

community of diverse disciples of Christ, affirms a way of 

life through prayer, service, and sharing.  

Blessed Savior Catholic Parish    January 3, 2021  

The Epiphany of the Lord 

Blessed Savior Parish Worship Site: 8545 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI. 53225 

Office Center (mailing address): 8607 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI  53225  

Phone: 414-464-5033   Fax: 414-464-0079           Email: blessedsavior@archmil.org 

Mass Times: SATURDAY 4PM, SUNDAY 9AM       Weekdays Masses are suspended for now. 

Rev. Romanus N. Nwaru, Pastor          Email: frromanus@gmail.com 

Parish Staff: 

Rev. Romanus N. Nwaru, Pastor 

Email: frromanus@gmail.com 

Eileen Heck, Administrative Assistant 

John Henry, Finance Director 

Christy Presser, Director of Music 

Penny Kannall, Bookkeeper 

 

Bulletin Deadline: Monday by Noon 

Carol Spychalski, Bulletin Editor 

 

Email: parish@blessedsavior.org 

Website: www.blessedsaviorparish.org 

Parish Office Hours: Mon.-Thurs. 8am - 4pm  

Closed Fridays  

 

Join us on Facebook: @blessedsaviorparish 

Download our App:  

For iPhone Text: ParishAppl to 555888 

For Android Text: ParishApp2 to 555888 

 

Sacraments: Preparation for all sacraments  are made 

through the parish office. 

 

Ministry to the Sick: When a parishioner or family 

member is hospitalized, homebound, or in a nursing 

home, please call the parish office.  

 

Anointing of the Sick: 

Communal  -  Suspended for now.  

Individual - Call the parish office. 

 

Baptism: Call the parish office to set up an appointment. 

 

Confessions: Call the parish office. 

 

Communal: Seasonal as announced. 

 

Funerals: Call the parish office in the event of the 

death of a loved one. 

 

Weddings: Arrangements are to be made at least one 

year in advance by calling the parish office. 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry:  5558 N. 69 St. 

414-464-3817. Open Monday, Tuesday, Friday 8-10am 

 

Pastoral Council Officer: Parish Trustees: 

Yolanda Coly, Chair Julia Atkinson, Treasurer 

Simon Biagui, Vice-Chair Mark Kuchta, Secretary 

Denise Wesserle, Secretary 

East Campus 

5140 N. 55th Street, 53218 

414-438-2745 

Barbara O’Donnell, Principal 

 

South Campus 

4059 N. 64th Street, 53216 

414-463-3878 

Nadia Pope, Principal 

West Campus 

8545 W. Villard Ave., 53225 

414-464-5775 

Sarah Radiske, Principal 

 

School Website:  www.blessedsaviorcatholicschool.org 



 

 

SATURDAY, 1/2  -  VIGIL OF THE EPIPHANY OF THE LORD 

Is 60:1-6/Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 10-11, 12-13 [cf. 11]/Eph 3:2-3a, 5-6/ 

Mt 2:1-12 

4:00pm  † Christianne Koss 

Rosary at 3:15pm 

 

SUNDAY, 1/3 -  THE EPIPHANY OF THE LORD 

Is 60:1-6/Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 10-11, 12-13 [cf. 11]/Eph 3:2-3a, 5-6/ 

Mt 2:1-12 

9:00am  Prayers for Wisconsin and the USA 

Rosary at 8:15am 

 

SATURDAY, 1/9  -  VIGIL OF THE BAPTISM OF THE LORD 

Is 42:1-4, 6-7/Ps 29:1-2, 3-4, 3, 9-10 [11b]/Acts 10:34-38/Mk 1:7-11 

or Is 55:1-11/Is 12:2-3, 4bcd, 5-6 [3)]/1 Jn 5:1-9/Mk 1:7-11 

4:00pm  † All Souls 

Rosary at 3:15am 

 

SUNDAY, 1/10  -  THE BAPTISM OF THE LORD 

Is 42:1-4, 6-7/Ps 29:1-2, 3-4, 3, 9-10 [11b]/Acts 10:34-38/Mk 1:7-11 

or Is 55:1-11/Is 12:2-3, 4bcd, 5-6 [3)]/1 Jn 5:1-9/Mk 1:7-11 

9:00am  † Anna Ngoc Pham 

Rosary at  8:15am 

2  /  BLESSED SAVIOR CATHOLIC PARISH MILWAUKEE, WISCONSIN 

STEWARDSHIP OF PRAYER 

GOSPEL MEDITATION �

“Where is that thing?” mumbled Bob as he searched 

frantically on his dimly lit desk for the current electric bill. 

“I know I put it right on top of these papers this morning!” 

Growing in frustration and bordering on anger, he flies stuff 

around, moves books and opines why simple tasks need to 

be so hard. Enter his wife, who calmly says, “Maybe it 

would help if you put the light on, dear.” The desk light 

goes on and lo and behold, there is the electric bill right 

where Bob left it earlier. All it took was a little light!�

�

We stubbornly refuse to turn on the lights! Either we are 

distracted, determined, disinterested, preoccupied, 

stubborn, apprehensive, or all of the above. Or perhaps, we 

fail to do the obvious. We would rather live our lives with 

the dimmest of lights or even in total darkness. Why are we 

afraid to do something so that we can actually see? It might 

help us to find quicker and better answers to problems, the 

meaning of life, relationships, happiness, and what is 

ultimate truth. Yet, we stumble along, moving things from 

one side to the other, getting angry, feeling cheated, being 

unsettled, resigning ourselves to the agony of defeat once 

again.�

�

“And behold, the star that they had seen at its rising 

preceded them, until it came and stopped over the place 

where the child was.” The light has come into the world in 

the person of Jesus Christ! We no longer have to fumble in 

the darkness. We have been gifted with the illumination we 

need to see our way through things and find what we really 

are looking for. All these years later, however, so many are 

still reluctant to accept him. Perhaps they are unconvinced, 

disinterested, preoccupied, stubborn, apprehensive, or all of 

the above. Everyone has their own reason for not wanting 

to turn on the switch.�

�

But there are so many answers to so many of our problems 

in this humble Child of Nazareth. A simple birth teaches us 

about God’s tender wedded relationship with humanity. It 

speaks to the expanse of God’s salvation across the globe, 

and the incarnate Divine wonders and blessings that are a 

part of our life moment to moment. It calls us to understand 

the design of world order God intended as found in the 

Beatitudes, the sacredness of every human life and all of 

creation and the meaning of things we struggle with most, 

like suffering and death. We have a lot of Good News to 

share, not just with a privileged few but with all the world. 

All races and creeds can receive God’s healing word. God 

continues to manifest himself even now! Use the light to 

find what you are really looking for!�

�

Liturgical Publications�

�

Fr. Romanus, staff and Blessed Savior 

parishioners express our sympathy to the 

families of:�

�

Sr. Lillia Langreck, SSND, parishioner�

�

Robert Rosenek, parishioner and usher�

�

Jeffrey Chappelle, husband of Sandra Chappelle �

and a former usher�

�

�

May they find peace and happiness with our Lord Jesus in 

heaven. May God comfort those who mourn them and may 

their soul and the souls of all the faithful departed through 

the mercy of God rest in peace. Amen�

The Pope’s Prayer Intention for January 

�

Human Fraternity 

May the Lord give us the grace to live in 

full fellowship with our brothers and 

sisters of other religions, praying for one 

another, open to all. 

2020 Mission Appeal  -  Diocese of Ahiara 

Thank you to Blessed Savior parishioners for your 

generosity. The total amount contributed toward the 

Mission Appeal was $2,390.70. 

10% of the donations will go to the Archdiocesan 

Mission Office for administrative costs. 

God bless your caring and sharing. 
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A message from your bulletin editor: 

 

Why are Christmas trees so bad at sewing? 

They always drop their needles! 

 

 

Please pray for the following parishioners and others with 

health problems and for all those in nursing homes and 

those with continuing health concerns:  

 

Amber Anderson, Jackie Ballering,  

Bernetta, Stanley Bruskiewicz, Dennis Claas 

Anna Emmerich, Nadjah Hasan, Diane Henry,  

Mike Hubbard, Mary Ann Janke, 

Ray & Gertrud Kaegler, Larry Kenny, Amber King,  

Karla Klaybor, Marie Mirenda, Barb Moroder,  

Ginny & Donald Naegele, Allan & Lorraine Rischman, 

Anton Schleiss, Sharon Tym, Joseph Valent  

Mary Frances Williams 

 

Lord Jesus, You went about doing good and healing all,  

we ask you to bless our friends who are sick. Give them 

strength in body, courage in spirit, and patience with pain.  

 

If you wish to add someone to the Sick List with their 

permission, call the parish office at 414-464-5033.   

 

Names remain on the Sick List for 4 weeks and then are 

given to the Prayer Circle. For names to be removed 

sooner, call the parish office.  

Remember to pray for all the intentions in the book 

of “Joys and Concerns” and all those who wrote 

them. 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK 

EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP �

If you’re on social media, you have probably seen a meme 

going around that features this quote: “God has a plan for 

your life. The enemy has a plan for your life. Be ready for 

both. Just be wise enough to know which one to battle and 

which one to embrace.”�

There were certainly two competing plans for the Magi: 

God’s and Herod’s. And, wise as they supposedly were, it 

wasn’t entirely easy for the Magi to discern which was 

which. �

After all, Herod posed as a friend. He offered the Magi 

hospitality and kindness. Though the Gospel doesn’t say so, 

he probably flattered them and appealed to every moral 

weakness he could observe in them. In his palace, they 

must have felt great physical comfort � rest and tables of 

plenty on what was an otherwise long and treacherous 

journey. �

But if the Magi were honest with themselves, I’ll bet they 

would have admitted that, regardless of Herod’s charm, 

they felt a gnawing sense of doubt while in his presence. 

When they looked upon the Christ Child, born in a stable 

without any of the comforts of the world or protections of 

wealth, they probably felt the opposite. They probably felt 

safe. �

The Magi were lucky enough to have the right plan spelled 

out for them in a dream, but for the rest of us, it’s enough to 

remember this: God’s plan is often the one that leads us to 

places of great simplicity, great humility and great love. 

Let’s have the wisdom to view power with suspicion, and 

innocence with admiration.�

Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS      ©LPi�

This is the last weekend to take an 

ornament off our “Adopt a Bill”  

Giving Tree. Thank you to all who have 

generously supported Blessed Savior 

with your contribution. 

Stewardship Pledge � Growing Our Faith 

Through Generosity �

�

Thank you to everyone who returned their 

Stewardship Pledge Commitment Card. Please 

return yours if you haven’t already done so.  

This information is very valuable when the Finance Council 

starts planning the budget for the next fiscal year.�

Just a reminder for those who have not picked up 

their photo directory. They are available at the parish 

office. 

Christmas at Blessed Savior 2020 
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Henry & Diane Barwinski, Co-Owners

A Complete Lawn, Landscape, and 
Snow Removal Service

Milwaukee	 Lake Country 
414-462-6670	 262-695-8152

ROMAN ELECTRIC 
Plumbing, Heating & Cooling

Residential Work
640 S. 70th St.    414-471-8565

9143 W. Appleton Ave. • Milwaukee, WI 53225 
(414) 462-0541 • Fax (414) 462-7047 

www.elgrecomilwaukee.com

A Catholic Family Tradition Since 1892

www.schramkafuneralhome.com 

262-432-8100

Since 1980

“TOMORROW’S FLOORING 
TODAY”

Carpet - Vinyl - Laminate - Hardwood 
Ceramic - Window Treatments

	 4820 W. Loomis Rd.	 2142 E. Moreland Blvd.  
	 Greenfield, WI 	 Waukesha, WI 
	 414-744-9400	 262-524-1455

BUNZEL’S 
OLD FASHIONED MEAT 

MARKET
Fresh Custom Cut Choice Meats

Party Trays • Catering
Thank You For Supporting A Family Tradition

9015 W. Burleigh         873-7960 
www.bunzelmeats.com

Jelacic Funeral Home
466-2134 • www.jelacicfuneralhome.com • Tom Jelacic, Parish Member

Quality Personal 
Service at 

Milwaukee’s 
fairest price

Since 1946

CT Disney Vacation Rentals
Fabulous 4 & 5 BR Villas

With 3 Full BA Executive Homes
Comforts of home while in Florida

15 Minutes from Disney Parks
Very reasonable rates

Tiffany                                         Curt
414.243.9850                                  414.628.4973
tiffanybowman48@yahoo.com        kandelproperties1@gmail.com

Parish Members

Contact Shirley Gebert to place an ad today! 
sgebert@4LPi.com or (800) 950-9952 x5827


